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GEOLOGY AND SOILS. Would the project:

(a) Expose people or structures to potential substantial
adverse effects, including the risk of loss, injury, or
death involving:

i.  Rupture of a known earthquake fault, as
delineated on the most recent Alquist-Priolo
Earthquake Fault Zoning Map issued by the
State Geologist for the area or based on other
substantial evidence of a known fault? Refer to
Division of Mines and Geoclogy Special
Publication 42.

ii.  Strong seismic groundshaking?

iii.  Seismic-related ground failure, including
liguefaction?
iv. Landslides?
(b) Resultin substantial soil erosion or the loss of topsoil?

(c) Be located on a geologic unit or soil that is unstable,
or that would become unstable as a result of the
project. and potentially result in on- or off-site
landslide, lateral spreading, subsidence, liquefaction,
or collapse?

(d) Belocated on expansive soil, as defined in Table
18-1-B of the Uniform Building Code (1984), creating
substantial risks to life or property?

e) Have soils incapable of adequately supporting the use
of septic tanks or altemative wastewater disposal
systems where sewers are not available for the
disposal of wastewater?
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(a) (1) The proposed Project is not crossed by an Alquist-Priolo Special Study Zone. The proposed
Project would be located approximately five miles west of the Yuha Wells Fault and the Laguna
Salada Fault (Ocotillo Express, 2010). The Yuha Wells fault is a fairly recently mapped
northeast-southwest trending fault which offsets the Laguna Salada fault from the main trace of
the Elsinore fault. The proposed Project site would be less than one mile south of the Elsinore
Fault zone. This portion of the Elsinore fault is located within an Alguist-Priolo zone. Although,
the proposed Project site is not located within an Alquist-Priolo Special Study Zone, significant
seismic activity in the area could adversely affect structures and workers on the proposed Project
site. This issue will be further evaluated in the EIR.

(i1) Strong seismic ground shaking could occur at the proposed Project site, resulting in damage
to structures that are not properly designed to withstand strong ground shaking. The proposed
Project is located within the Imperial Valley, also known as the Salton Trough. According to
Imperial County’s Seismic/Safety Element, the Salton Trough is one of the most tectonically
active regions in the United States. The eastern boundary is formed by branches of the San
Andreas fault and the western boundary is formed by the San Jacinto-Coyote Creek and the
Elsinore-Laguna Salada Faults. The proposed Project would potentially be subject to moderate to
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